11th. April, 1929.

A.D. Buchanan Smith, Esq., M.A.,
Animal Breeding Research Department,
University of Edinburgh,
King's Buildings,
West Mains Road,
EDINBURGH.

Dear Buchanan Smith,

I ceratinly think that the research outlined in your memorandum is worth the expenditure of money, and that your estimate of £300 a year, I suppose for about 5 years, is a moderate one.

As I have seen something of your data and of the complexity of the relationship between pedigree cows, even within close degrees of kinship I can state with confidence that the work you propose in the detailed sorting out of these relationships is the essential step necessary to the biometrical study of inheritance inyield and quality of milk. Without that I cannot see that any new data possibly available will carry us any farther than the conclusions of Gowen, which to my mind leave us still much in the dark.

Yours sincerely,